
An Equ.:11 
O pportunity 

Emplo)'er 

Southwest Florida 
Water Management District 

2379 Broad Street, Brooksville, Florida 34604-6899 

(352) 796-7211 or 1-800-423-1476 (FL only) 

WaterMatters.org 

Bartow Office 
170 Century Boulevard 
Bartow, Florida 33830-7700 
(863) 534-1448 or 
1-800-492-7862 (FL only) 

Sarasota Office 
78 Sarasota Center Boulevard 
Sarasota, Florida 34240-9770 
(941) 377-3722 or 
1-800-320-3503 (FL only) 

Tampa Office 
7601 U.S. 301 North 
Tampa, Florida 33637-6759 
(813) 985-7481 or 
1-800-836-0797 (FL only) 

Mlchelle Wllllamson October 18, 2024 
Chair, Hillsborough 

John Mitten 
Vice Chair, Hernando, Marion 

Jack Bispham 
Secretary, Manatee 

Ashley Bell Barnett 
Treasurer, Polk 

Ed Armstrong 
Former Chair, Pinellas 

Kelly 5. Rice 
Former Chair, Citrus, Lake, 

Levy, Sumter 

Joel Schlelcher 
Former Chair, Charlotte, 

Sarasota 

JoshGamblln 
DeSoto, Hardee, High lands 

John Hall 
Polk 

James Holton 
Pinellas 

Dustin Rowland 
Pasco 

Robert Stern 
Hillsborough 

Nancy Watkins 
Hillsborough, Pinellas 

Brian J. Armstrong, P.O. 
Executive Director 

The Honorable Ron Desantis 
Governor, State of Florida 
The Capitol 
400 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0001 

Subject: Proposed 2025 Five-Year Water Resource Development Work Program 

Dear Governor Desantis: 

Pursuant to subsection 373.536(6)(a)(4), Florida Statutes, each water management district 
is required to furnish a five-year water resource development work program within 30 days 
after the adoption of the final budget. The Southwest Florida Water Management District 
(District) approved its proposed 2025 Five-Year Water Resource Development Work 
Program at its Governing Board meeting held on September 24, 2024 and adopted its 
fiscal year 2024-2025 budget at a public hearing held on September 24, 2024. 

Enclosed is the District's proposed 2025 Five-Year Water Resource Development Work 
Program. After receiving comments from the Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection (DEP), the District will respond to the evaluation within 45 days. Any revisions 
prompted by DEP's evaluation will be incorporated into the final report that will be included 
as part of the District's Consolidated Annual Report. The Consolidated Annual Report is 
due no later than March 1, 2025, pursuant to subsection 373.036(7), Florida Statutes. 

Sincerely, 

i::Lf::f:r 
Executive Director 

Enclosure 
cc: Shawn Hamilton, Secretary, Department of Environmental Protection (w/enclosure) 

Distribution List (President of the Senate, Speaker of the House of Representatives, chairs of all legislative 
committees and subcommittees having substantive or fiscal jurisdiction over the districts, as determined by 
the President of the Senate or the Speaker of the House of Representatives as applicable, and the 
governing board of each county in which the district has jurisdiction or derives any funds for the operations 
of the district) 

Note: The District's proposed Five-Year Water Resource Development Work Program and referenced data has 
been published and is available on the District website at: 
https://www.swfwmd.state.fl .us/resources/plans-reports/water-resource-development-work-program. 
Should any recipients of this letter require a hard copy of the draft report, please contact the District at 352-269-
5611 ; or email your request to : paige.tara@watermatters.org . 


